
Optimist Club of Fort Sam Houston 

Minutes of Meeting  

March 28, 2013 

Vice President Jack Hopkins called the meeting to order at 12:00.   

Sarah prayed for us all and Y led in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

The following members were present: 

Y and Sarah Villarreal 

Jack and Fay Hopkins 

Jack Kellmann 

Bob Hogue 

Russell Schrader 

Ed Parnell 

 

March birthdays were acknowledged” 

Bob Hogue- 6th 

Al Stewart- 20th 

 

The minutes from the last meeting were read by Fay Hopkins.  With no 

corrections, Jack Kellmann moved they be approved.  Ed Parnell seconded the 

motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously. 

 

 



Announcements: 

 

Ed Parnell had been contacted by Tracey Chevez and they discussed the 

possibility of Tracey hosting a social for the club at his home.  This information 

was passed on to Club President Rick Coleman.  Rick will contact Tracey and 

advise if a date is set. 

 

Ed advised that the golf committee will be holding a meeting at his home on 

Friday the 29th.  Please contact Ed for the time if you are interested in attending. 

 

Ed also advised that he had spoken to Marcus Armstrong and Marcus had 

secured a very interesting speaker for the club meeting on April 25th.  When the 

webmaster is contacted by Thomas Carlucci (Program Director) the name will be 

posted on the website. 

 

Russell Schrader advised that Letty Deites had called and advised him that she 

had talked to the call center in Selma about the bank account that needs to be 

set up for the Magic Show.  He advised her that we do not need to set up a new 

account just for this project, but that we would need to keep a separate set of 

books on the project itself.   

 

Bob Hogue announced that he had contacted Wilshire Elementary School and 

they advised him that they had held their Bicycle Rodeo in February and That El 

Dorado Elementary had held theirs in December.  Bob apologized for not 

contacting them earlier, but assured us that he will be on top of this project for 

the upcoming year. 

 



Since we had no speaker for this meeting Sarah Villarreal gave a presentation on 

the last District Convention that she had attended.  She told us all how great it 

was to see other Optimist from all over the district gather in one place and 

share fellowship. 

This presentation goes toward her completing her level 7 for the PGI Program. 

Good job Sarah!! 

Sarah drew the winning ticket and Bob Hogue won $8.00. 

Following the Optimist Creed the meeting was adjourned at 12:55. 

Respectfully recorded and submitted for the Honorable Becky Kuykendall 

 

Fay Hopkins 

 

 


